Colorado QRP July 2009 Meeting minutes

July 11, 2009  10:00AM

Meeting Location: Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Scott Garcia KC0HSV

Roll call – 15 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at  www.cqc.org
President’s message delivered to the attendees by Scott Garcia – Greeting and call to Order.

No Treasurer’s report.  Scott Garcia announced that an audit would be conducted shortly to verify the account contents and all expenses paid.

Secretary’s report given by Vince Kumagai KI0RB.  The minutes from the May meeting have been posted on the CQC web site.  A copy was provided at the meeting for review.  A call for approval of the minutes was requested.  A vote was taken and was unanimous to approve the May minutes. 

Reports from Field Day chairpersons:

Al Dawkins – K0FRP – W0CQC competitive site – 14,170 QSOs logged. While not a new record it was better than last year with more Qs being made on 40 meters with the new Moxon beam being a prime factor.

Scott Garcia – KC0HSV – AB0CD Aloha site – 78 SSB contacts logged. New site for 2009 was at Chatfield State park. For 2010 FD it is preferred to return to Cherry Creek State park as the accommodations were much better.

The summer contest the Gold Rush will be help July 19th 2009 2:00-4:00pm MDT, 20M CW only.  W0CQC will be on the air.  Looking for an operator to operate W0CQC during the contest.

A vote was taken to pay all reimbursements for Field Day that has been submitted.  All reimbursements invoices should be sent to Roger Wendell WB0JNR for payment.  Vote was taken and motion to pay was approved.

NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made to reimburse for the part of the trailer registration on the 100 foot tower trailer (“The Cow”).  The total fee was $237 which included a $100 late registration fee.  A vote was taken to reimburse $137 to Jim for use of the trailer and tower by the club.  A vote was taken and passed to reimburse.

Motion was made to examine getting a second club vanity call.

Motion was made to investigate club dues and expenses with the purpose of seeing if it’s time to raise the $6 fee in the future.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

